Report on Senate IT Committee Meeting on 10/18/2010

The Senate IT Committee met on Monday, Oct 18, 2010, from 2:30 – 3:30pm in the ITV room of the Walsh Library. In attendance were Mary Balkun (Senate Executive Committee), Ming Bao, Kathleen Boozang (Provost’s Office), Paul Fisher (IT), Steve Landry (CIO), Nathanial Knight, David Mest, Anne Pumfery, Richard Stern, Bert Wachsmuth (Chair), and Rob Weitz.
This meeting was dominated by Steve Landry’s invited presentation on the “State of IT”, followed by discussion and Q&A. Dr. Landry’s complete presentation slides can be found at http://blogs.shu.edu/tltr/files/2010/11/FS-IT-Comm-Presentation-DRAFT-20101018-12001.pdf and a copy of the annual IT Report can be found at http://www.shu.edu/offices/technology.about-doit.cfm . Following are some highlights from the presentation:
· Seton Hall has almost completed moving to an environment with key services now redundant for reliable access around the clock. This includes two redundant 100 Mbps connections to the Internet. Because of new streaming media devices in the dorms our Internet connection is used more than anticipated and will be upgraded soon.
· The wireless network is in the process of being upgraded to the faster and more reliable 802.11n standard. Most dorms and classrooms wired ports are being turned off, reducing maintenance, hardware, and licensing costs.

· Faculty email services now includes a server-based archiving solution that, once set up, should be automatic.

· Upgrade to Banner 8 was completed during fall break, and the campus-wide upgrade to Windows 7 is underway and should be complete for faculty & staff by the next year.

· The IT Budget, like all other budgets on campus, was cut. Dr. Landry appreciated input by the Faculty Senate IT Committee and Deans to help identify prioritize services. The projected FY 2011 IT budget is about $19.5 million, about half of which goes towards salaries and benefits. Income from the technology fee amounts to $7 million in revenues, of which $6 million goes to Mobile Computing, including laptop costs, leaving about $1 million of revenue going to Seton Hall’s general budget. The biggest single expense item is the cost of the hosted Blackboard service (about $670 K).
· Dr. Landry briefly addressed the draft findings of the Huron Consulting Group. They determined that overall IT costs and services were about median for our peer group, with services for faculty and user support slightly above average and administrative services somewhat below average. The draft report makes three recommendations:
· Institute mandatory tech training for students & employees to reduce user support costs
· Reduce the number of Banner modifications and stick with the generic Banner system if possible
· Create an Executive Steering Committee to improve IT Governance 
· As upcoming IT Challenges Dr. Landry identified: the evolution of mobile computing; increased bandwidth consumption; rising cost of IT security & compliance; supporting a new generation of software, including open source software, which requires new skills & new cost models; implementing Huron recommendations.
The subsequent discussion focused on IT Governance (the Senate IT group supports instituting a group of stake holders from all areas that can act as an IT Steering Committee), Blackboard & Blackboard-like Systems Evaluations (a TLTR group has been created to investigate BB-like systems and to identify cost savings in our current BB use), and the Mobile Computing Structure (the TLTR Emerging Technologies group has been charged with evaluating possible changes in Mobile Computing and discussing them community-wide).
We also discussed the proper use and misuse of social media in light of the recent Rutgers University incident; the new draft Appropriate Use policy and material in Student Handbook does address this in some respects. Kathleen Boozang from the Provost’s office volunteered to address this topic at a higher level involving IT, HR, Academic Affairs, and Student Affairs. She also volunteered to gather information about the IT fees charged and services provided by our peer institutions.
Respectfully submitted,

Bert Wachsmuth
